City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Board of Public Works

Municipal Building: in the Council Room

February 7, 2006 at 5:00 PM

Mayor: Joseph S. Boho

Committee members:  Jeffrey Fahl, Charles Peterson and Linda Johnson

Department Head:  Terry L. Staroba

Clerk/Treasurer: Mary M. Willett
This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer).

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

c. Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Jeffrey Fahl ___ Charles Peterson ___ Linda Johnson ___

Mayor Joseph S. Boho ___
3. Set next month meeting date and time March 7, 2006 at 5:00 PM

4. Public Comment.

5. Motion to accept and/or amend minutes of meeting held on January 4, 2005.

6. Jeff Wolfe:  Waste Management contract renewal.
7. Land Purchase for Hillcrest Road north to State Hwy 13 Phillips Business Park.
8. Discussion/Action:  Need for Dump Truck with plow and wing for snow removal

Motion:  I move that Terry Staroba advertise for quotes for a dump truck with snow removal equipment.

Motion__________________________Second_________________________

9. Update on 2006 MSIP-D/ Argyle project – presentation by John Iverson from Ayres
      10.        Copps/Roundy’s: Alley/Parking Lot and repaving plans

11. Department Updates.

12. Adjournment

Agenda Approved By __Jeff Fahl_____________________

Board of Public Works

Meeting Minutes

February 7, 2006 

At 5:00 P.M., Chair Jeffrey Fahl convened the Board of Public Works regular monthly meeting in the Council Room of the Municipality Building. Committee members Charles Peterson and Linda Johnson also attended.  Additionally, Public Works Director Terry Staroba, City Engineer John Iverson (Ayres Associates), and Clerk Mary Willett were present, Sheriff Wallace Krenzke and Chief Deputy Sheriff Timothy Gould.

Next month’s meeting will be held on Tuesday March 7, 2006 at 5:00 P.M. in the Council Room of the Municipal Building.  This meting will include the bid opening for the Argyle Street project.  Terry Staroba will be on vacation at the time of this meeting.

Sheriff Krenzke and Deputy Sheriff Gould advised the committee of the Mutual Aid Radio Channel (MARC) information regarding the possible Phillips’ water tower use for the antennae.  It is feasible to attach the antennae to the water tower; however it is more involved than they originally believed it would be.  The cost thus far is $13,000.  75% of the cost is state reimbursable.  Krenzke and Gould left 4-page information sheets for the committee and Council regarding the MARC system and channel.

Ms. Johnson moved approval of the minutes of the January 4, 2005 meeting.  Mr. Peterson seconded.  Carried.

Jeff Wolfe stated that Waste Management would like to continue their contracts with the City of Phillips for waste and recycling.  The current contract expires on July 31, 2006.  Following discussion, it was agreed that the contracts would be a five year agreement, would include no increases in costs for 2007 and then a 2% increase per year for the next 4 years.  Mr. Wolfe will draft the contracts and provide them to the City. Mr. Wolfe also stated that Waste Management will continue to provide the recycling bins for no additional fee as long as they have the contract.

Mr. Fahl said he will contact the Moritzes regarding the possible land purchase for Hillcrest Road north to State Highway 13.  The City continues to gather information regarding eminent domain and the appropriate/allowable applications of it.

Mr. Staroba presented the need for a dump truck with plow and wing for snow removal to the committee.  The City’s grader is 21 years old.  The current dump truck was purchased in 1990.  The selected truck with attachments could plow 60-70% more than the current equipment.  This would require less overall fuel consumption and fewer hours dedicated to plowing.  Mr. Staroba proposes the acquisition of quotes instead of bids for outright purchasing.  With the quoted prices, he can pay a down payment and then acquire through an 8 year lease/purchase agreement.  There is money earmarked in the equipment savings account for this purpose. The earmarked equipment fund will receive the funds from the sale of the current dump truck.  The specs of the truck will be available at the Public Works’ office. 

Mr. Peterson made the motion for Mr. Staroba to advertise for sales quotations for a dump truck equipped with snow removal equipment.  Ms. Johnson seconded.  Carried.  Bids will be due to the Clerk’s office by 5:00 P.M. March 3, 2006.  Quotations will be reviewed at the March 7, 2006 meeting of the Board of Public Works.

Mr. Iverson went through the plans sent out for bids for the Argyle Avenue project in detail.  Bids will be opened on March 7, 2006, but will not be awarded until March 16, 2006 when the results of the State’s MSIP-D grant awards are known.

It is estimated that the City’s portion of the cost for blacktop for the alley by Roundy’s would be about $5,000 when they repave their parking lot.  Mr. Staroba felt this was a very reasonable amount.  

Well #6 is down. The pump was taken to Wausau to be repaired.  There will be major bills coming for the wells.  The bearings are being repaired.  They have been worked nonstop since the well was opened.  The well was plugged 80% with manganese and iron deposits.

Motion by Mr. Peterson for adjournment.  Ms. Johnson seconded.  Adjourned at 6:39 P.M.

Mary M. Willett
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